
   
   

  
 

 
 

 
 

   
  

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

   

   

    

   

   
 

 
 

     

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

Incident Review Committee Report 
Board Meeting: August 27, 2020 

Agenda Item 10D 

INVESTIGATION STATUS REPORT 

EVENT 

On May 21, 2020, while moored at Oakland 37, the M/V THALASSA AVRA suffered some 
damage due to interaction with passing vessels.  The passing vessels were the M/V HYUNDAI 
NEPTUNE and the M/V HANOVER EXPRESS.  The damage consisted of parted lines and 
possibly contact with a container crane.  Both Board-licensees aboard the passing vessels 
underwent post-incident chemical testing. 

TIMELINE 

Investigation Activities 
Date 

Days 
Elapsed 

Ship Event 5/21/2020 0 

Incident Reported to Executive Director 5/26/2020 5 

90-day Statutory Deadline 8/18/2020 90 

August 2020 Board Meeting 8/27/2020 99 

September 2020 Board Meeting 9/24/2020 127 

STATUS 

The Incident Review Committee (IRC) is still investigating this event. The IRC requests an 
extension to present this report at the September 24, 2020, Board meeting.  The delay in 
presenting this report is due to staff workload.  The IRC has determined that there is no risk to 
the public due to a delay in presenting this report. 

IRC COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Dave Connolly, Committee Chair (Public Board Member) 
Allen Garfinkle, Executive Director 


